
                      DATE:  Tuesday, 14 April, 2020 (rescheduled from 18 March) 

        (Held remotely via Zoom) 

               MEETING COMMENCED:  6:30pm 
 
1.0 ADMINISTRATION  

1.1 Present 
Lesley Mitchell (Principal), Selina Fihaki, Loraine Stone, Natalie Wright, Anu Pollitt (Staff Trustee),             
Stephen Nowell, Andrew Butterworth (Co-opted Member) 

 
Apologies 
None 
 
Staff 
Nick Johnston (Associate Principal) 
 
Welcomes 
Nil 
 

1.2 Ratify Agenda  
Nothing to add 

 
1.3 Previous Minutes 

Cyrus Facciano moved that the minutes from 18 February, 2020 be accepted as a true and accurate                 
record, seconded by Selina Fihaki. All in favour/Carried. 
 

1.4 Matters Arising  
No matters arising. 

 
1.5 Correspondence 

See tabled correspondence. 
 

2.0 REGULAR REVIEW 

2.1 Principal’s Report 
Length of school year - change wording to 384 half days 
Flu vaccines given before lock down  
Lesley Mitchell moved that the appointment of the new Scale A teacher for Motu Rua be ratified,  
seconded by Natalie Wright. All in favour/Carried 
 
5YA projects delayed due to Level 4 of Lockdown 

● Drainage will start as soon as possible upon return 
● Flooring will be pushed out to the July break, roofing will need to be completed before this 

 
 

 



 

Cyrus Facciano moved that the Principal’s Report be accepted as read, seconded by Anu Pollitt.  

All in favour/Carried. 

 
2.2 Legislation/Policies 

Review 
Recognition of Cultural Diversity - nothing to change 

Staff Leave - discussed staff leave at February meeting - nothing to change 

Separated Parents, Day-to-Day Care & Guardianship - Documentation is kept on file at school - 
parenting, protection orders etc. Reports and newsletters are provided to both parents on request. 
Information is confidential to family and school personnel.  School priority is always the child.  
 
Assurance 
Length of School Year - as per principal’s report. School is open for the correct amount of days 
 
Governance Policy - Conflict of Interest 

 Updated Stephen’s profile to include wife who is also a staff member 
 
2.3 Finance 

Audit Visit 
Auditor has been in touch remotely. Will come into school once lockdown is over. Cyrus has had a                  
look at the Draft Annuals and is happy with them. Lesley to organise a meeting with the accountant                  
to discuss Annuals and budget going forward once Annuals have been completed by the auditor. 
 
School Investment Package 
Discussion over School Investment Package one off payment. There had been a motion at the               
February board meeting to spend the funding on asphalt and classroom flooring. In light of the                
current situation - continue with asphalt as a priority and anything left over to go into the senior                  
playground/outdoor space by the new classroom block. 
 
Andrew Butterworth moved that the School Investment Package funding be allocated to asphalting             
of the court area, including pathway to Dominion Road entrance and remainder to senior              
playground. Seconded by Natalie Wright.  
All in favour/Carried. 
 
2020 Draft Budget  
Budget will be impacted by the Covid-19 situation particularly in the budget lines of International               
Students and Grants. Keep figures in budget for now and review again in June. 
 
Continue with projects mapped against fundraising, if funds cannot be raised then the project              
doesn’t take place at the current time. Main fundraising item currently is the playground.  
 
2020 Draft Budget moved by Cyrus Facciano, seconded by Andrew Butterworth.  
All in favour/Carried. 

 
February Accounts 

 Cyrus Facciano moved that the February accounts be approved, seconded by Natalie  

Wright. 

All in favour/Carried. 

 
2.4        Property 

Andrew, Lesley and Nick have looked at some of the finishing plans including powerpoint              
placement on plans and have fed back to the construction company. A change has been made to                 
the wet area on each level to include an oven and rangehood. A number of items in the drawings                   
are there to show placement but will not actually be part of the project eg: security cameras. These                  
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will need to be funded by the school. 
 

Due to the lockdown there will now be revised completion schedule. Due date for completion was  
originally early  August. 
 
There has been a walk-through meeting with MOE, CASS, NZ Force, Lesley Mitchell and Paul               
Mataiti. CASS classes will be moving to the island during their renovation. Modifications will need               
to be made before then with a small outdoor play area under yellow shade sail. Taxi vans will need                   
to drive down closer to the island classrooms to collect and drop off students during the renovation                 
time. 
 
School neighbour identified a water leak on the construction site during lockdown. Water mains  
have been turned off at school until the problem can be repaired.  

 
2.5 Principal Appraisal 
              Principal appraisal cycle is June to June.  Lesley would like to be appraised by an external appraiser  

              for the 2020/2021 cycle and suggests Evaluation Associates.  Approximately $3000 for the year.  

 
              Lesley Mitchell moved that the board appoint a facilitator from Evaluation Associates as her  

              appraiser from June 2020 to June 2021. Seconded by Natalie Wright. 

              All in favour/Carried 

 
3.0 STRATEGIC REVIEW 
3.1 Board of Trustees Work Plan 

Christine will provide a SENCO report to the BoT to help the board understand the process that the                  

school goes through to support students and what we as a board can do to support the school in                   

this process. 

 

Natalie Wright feels a report every meeting might be too much for every meeting and we need to                  

consider Christine’s workload. Perhaps once or twice a year. Lesley Mitchell suggests three times              

a year - beginning, middle and end of year. To be added to the work plan schedule. 

 

3.2        Covid-19 Pandemic Plan and Process around Lockdown  

Board felt the Pandemic Plan was excellent and the whole process had gone very well. Parents had 

been kept well informed throughout. 

Natalie Wright appreciated a copy of the Pandemic Plan being sent out to parents. Lesley informed  

the board that the Senior Leadership team would be meeting this week to discuss a re-entry plan  

for when school returns. All teachers recommenced with remote teaching this week supported by  

paraprofessionals. 

 

3.3.      ERO Assurance Document 

Board will discuss two sections of this document at each meeting. The next meeting will focus on 

Board Administration and Curriculum. Board members to read before the meeting and come with 

any questions around processes. Lesley will set up a doc for any questions before the meeting. 

 

4.0 GENERAL BUSINESS 
4.1 SKiDS Out of School Care and Holiday Programme 

Response from 2019 community consultation was that families would like a holiday programme.             
Lesley Mitchell spoke to two providers and notified the board of this at the last meeting with the                  
recommendation to go with SKiDS. Since then SKiDS has asked us to consider having them run                
Before and After School Care as well. The school did not make any profit from running Out of                  
School Care last year. SKiDS has guaranteed all current school employees will be retained on the                
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same pay rate and OSC supervisors have already been consulted on this. Natalie Wright suggested               
that having an outside provider would take a lot of pressure off office staff.  
 
The contract is for 5 years but there is a termination clause in the contract - Lesley to request                   
further detail on this clause.  SKIDS has also offered a koha of $5000 to use on any project. 
 
The holiday programme would be advertised wider than the immediate DRS community.  
 
Board would like more information on the cost to parents and whether there would be a price                 
increase this year.  Lesley reminded the board that there would continue to be WINZ subsidies.  

 
Cyrus asked for reassurance that any price increase would be for a valid reason.  
Lesley to seek further information on the following points:  

1. Seek assurance that current fees will remain as they are for the rest of the year.  
2. Have a guarantee that any price increase is made with consideration of the needs of our 

community and for a valid reason. 
3. An opt-out clause in the contract. 

Once Lesley has more information she will email board members and an e-motion will be moved 
for  

approval. 
 
4.2    Board Professional Development 
 Lesley referred the board to https://www.nzstaknowledgehub.org.nz/ for Professional  

Development  options. There are some good modules on this site and the workshops are often local  
and worth attending. 
 
Lesley asked the board to consider doing some work around the Treaty of Waitangi.  Natalie Wright  
suggested that the board complete Hautū together- which is an audit/self review tool.  This fits in  
well with the school’s strategic goals.   
 
See the link here -https://www.nzstaknowledgehub.org.nz/comm-engagement. End goal is to         
come out with actions of next steps and how it will be reviewed.  
 
Other publications for the board to consider for professional development are: Tapasā and Ka              
Hikitia (which is due to be re-released in June). The board will start to look at Hautū at the next                    
meeting. 

 
4.3      Board Hours - please complete 
 
 
Meeting closed: 8.02pm 
 
Next meeting: Tuesday, 19 May 2020 
 
 
 
 
Signed: __________________________________________________ Chair BOT 
 
 
Date: ______/______/______ 
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